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OEA/Ser.W

CIDI/INF.248/17

18 December 2017

Original: Spanish
NOTE FROM THE CHAIR OF CIDI TO THE SECRETARY GENERAL REMITTING THE IMPLEMENTATION PLAN AND TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR THE EVALUATION OF THE IMPACT, RELEVANCE, SUSTAINABILITY, EFFICIENCY, AND COST EFFECTIVENESS OF THE OAS SCHOLARSHIP AND TRAINING PROGRAM, ADOPTED BY CIDI ON 
DECEMBER 18, 2017, SO THAT THE GENERAL SECRETARIAT MAY PROCEED 
WITH THE MANDATE CONTAINED IN OPERATIVE PARAGRAPH III.A.6.f OF RESOLUTION AG/RES. 1 (LII-E/17) REV. 1, “PROGRAM-BUDGET 
OF THE ORGANIZATION FOR 2018”
December 18, 2017

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency in my capacity as Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) to forward to you an updated version, approved by CIDI today, of the Implementation Plan for the Evaluation of the Impact, Relevance, Sustainability, Efficiency and Cost Effectiveness of the OAS Scholarship and Training Program, and of its accompanying Terms of Reference (CIDI/doc.86/14 rev. 1 and CIDI/doc.86/14 add. 1), so that the General Secretariat may proceed with the mandate contained in operative paragraph III.A.6.f of resolution AG/RES. 1 (LII-E/17) rev. 1, “Program-Budget of the Organization for 2018,” which reads: 
“To ensure that the above-mentioned purpose of the OAS Scholarships and Training Programs is met, to reiterate the commitment to comply with the mandates contained in section 10 of the General Assembly’s resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLV-E/13) rev. 1, regarding the initiation of a comprehensive evaluation of the impact, relevance, sustainability, efficiency and cost effectiveness of the Program, and reiterate support for the work of the CIDI Working Group on OAS Scholarships and Training Programs to provide options in the comprehensive policy recommendations to be issued by December 15, 2017 for conducting the Implementation Plan and Terms of Reference approved by the CIDI on March 4, 2014 contained in documents CIDI/doc.86/14 rev. 1 and CIDI/doc.86/14 add. 1. To instruct the General Secretariat to carry out the evaluation, in compliance with the options identified by the Working Group, within available funds.”
Accept, Excellency, the assurance of my highest consideration.

Marco Vinicio Albuja Martínez

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador

Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development

His Excellency

Luis Almagro

Secretary General 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

Annexes:
CIDI/doc.86/14 rev. 1 
Español - English - Français - Português
CIDI/doc.86/14 add. 1
Español - English
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